
8. Communications, Petitions, etc. 

 

12/18/14 Letter addressed to Chair Miernicki, Members of the Board, and 

Superintendent Gronseth from Barb Hauck expressing her concern that 

education does not seem to be the priority of all school board members, 

and her concern over the behaviors of some board members.  Ms. Hauck 

expresses appreciation and hope that action taken Dec 2, 2014 will result in 

board meetings where the education of our children is again the primary 

issue on the agenda. 

 

01/28/15 Letters addressed to Superintendent Gronseth and Duluth School Board 

from teachers from Denfeld High School’s departments of English and 

Language Arts, Math, Science, and Social Studies, expressing appreciation 

for the opportunity to meet regularly as departments in Professional 

Learning Communities (PLCs) to improve student achievement.  They 

shared that a concern which emerged from the meetings was the impact 

that promotion without proficiency is having on the ability to meet the 

District goal of High Achievement for All.  They ask for help in creating a 

solution to meet the District goal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


